
As we move into February 2017 (already?) it is hard to believe that during the month of January 2017 Chicago 

experienced less than 1” of snow?  The typical snow fall for Chicago in January is 10”!  Along with the lack of 

snow, we have also experienced mild temperatures, bringing idle masonry projects back to life.  Even though it 

feels like spring, mason contractors still need to follow the mandatory cold weather construction practices re-

quired by the International Building Code, IBC and Building Code Requirements for Masonry Structures. This 

information is made available at the Brick Industry Association BIA website:  www.gobrick.com under technical 

notes and is summarized in the table below: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Gary Porter, Executive Director of the Masonry Advisory Council is called upon with questions about construction concerns and for masonry  

advice from a variety of Architects, Engineers, Contractors, Developers and Distributor sources. He is dedicated to ongoing education of masonry 

and shares helpful tips from his professional experience that may be beneficial to you. 

Cold Weather Masonry 

http://www.gobrick.com/Portals/25/docs/Technical%20Notes/TN1.pdf


From my experience as a mason contractor, working through many winters with enclosed scaffoldings, the 

wind was always a great unknown!  When you enclose a scaffolding with reinforced poly, you are basically 

building a temporary structure that will be exposed to all the wind that the completed building is designed to 

handle.  The difference is this scaffolding is temporary and moves around with the wind.  The building, when 

completed is a permanent structure.  So, depending on the height of the enclosure, there may be some guy 

wires or other temporary bracing measures that have to be implemented into its design. 

In the cold weather construction practices it is important to note that 40°F is important.   

 This is the critical temperature when hydration of the cement slows and eventually stops. 

 Research and decades of empirical research support this claim. 

 Hydration is the ability of the cement to take on water and complete its chemical reaction.  No hydration 

means no strength development. 

 The chemical process of hydration produces heat. 

Some very important items to strive to achieve on the jobsite are: 

 Maintain mortar temperature between 40°F and 120°F. 

 Do not lay frozen units or allow the masonry to freeze before initial set. 

 Protect masonry from freezing after construction. (24 hr for mortar, 48 hr for grout) 

Do you have questions about this or other masonry related topics?   

Call MAC at 847-297-6704 for FREE Masonry Advice! 

Check out Gary Porter’s other masonry tips:   What’s Happening in Masonry >  
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Cold Weather Masonry (cont.) 

http://www.masonryadvisorycouncil.org/category/happening-in-masonry/
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